NORTH ADAMS LICENSE COMMISSION

Regular Meeting

6/11/2020
MEMBERS PRESENT: All via Zoom Meeting
OTHERS PRESENT: None
CALLED TO ORDER: Commissioner Dickinson Acted as Chair hosted the Zoom Meeting by

reading the statement
Pertaining to virtual meetings.

Commissioner Dickinson took the opportunity to acknowledge the sudden passing of Chairman Jeff
Polucci. She stated he was a member of the Commission since 2004 and brought experience and he was
always professional even when we didn’t agree. She said he will be missed by this Commission.

The meeting was to alter premise for outdoor dining to establishments who serve food or have a food
permit with the City. This is a temporary order by the State which will go through November 2020. The
applications will be taken individually for approval.

Grazie will be using property outside in the back of the restaurant which is owned by Dave Carver. He
has the necessary paperwork completed for the City and is working on receiving a tent permit.
Commissioner Breen made a motion to approve with hours until 10 p.m. as last call. The motion was
seconded by Ms Dickinson. All in favor.

Freight Yard Pub has all their documents in place to serve outdoors in their patio in the back and now
additionally in the front of the restaurant in the grassy area owned by the City. In any area that can’t be
seen from the restaurant they will have to station a designated person while in service. Commission
Breen motioned to approve, seconded by Ms. Dickinson. All in favor.

Desperados will use their patio but are looking for additional space in the alley and also on the sidewalk.
He has to have ADA compliance and any City paperwork in order. Commissioner Breen motioned to
approve with condition that all paperwork with the City will be approved. A motion to second was made
by Ms Dickinson. All in favor.

Bright Ideas will use a area in the parking lot which they marked off for service along with their already
licensed outdoor space. Their food is supplied by A Ok barbeque. A motion to approve was made by
Mr. Breen, seconded by Ms Dickinson. Allin favor.



Pitcher’'s Mound Pub will serve food in the back parking lot of the restaurant. They will have a service
window. A motion to approve with conditions that are met to the City is made by Mr. Breen, seconded
by Ms. Dickinson. Allin favor.

Hi Lo will use space on Canal Street. Mr. Breen did a site visit and met City officers there and feels
comfortable with the space as intended. He will be use Tres Nois as his food server. A motion was
made by Mr. Breen to approve when all City permits are in place. A motion to second was made by Ms.
Dickinson. Ms Dickinson said that all establishments will have a 10 p.m. last call that have been
approved today.

Ms Dickinson mentioned Village Pizza who is serving only food outdoors with full City approval.

ADJOURNMENT:

Respectfully submitted,
Rosemari Dickinson



